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Nazarene wounded 
in Oklahoma Post 
Office Massacre 

June Graduation saw 35 receive the M.Ed. Total class for the summer reached 110 

Congratulations Summer Grads! 

Shortly before 6:30 on the 
morning of Wednesday, August 
20, Michael Bigler parked his car 
in the lot at the Edmond, Okla¬ 
homa post office. Immediately to 
his left, Patrick Sherrill parked his 
subcompact, got out and began 
walking toward the building. 
Sherrill carried his mailbag, recalls 
Bigler, “He always carried it 
around instead of leaving it at the 
post office. That morning I noticed 
he had blue postal service raingear 
in it. I never suspected that he had 
several handguns and rounds of 
ammunition underneath it.” 

Thirty minutes later, 15 persons 
(includin Pat Sherrill) lay dead 
and Michael Bigler was one of 
eight wounded in what is con¬ 
sidered one of the worst one-day 
massacres in the United States. 

Mr. Bigler is a third generation 
Nazarene who attends the Harrah, 
Oklahoma Church with his wife, 
Karen, and children, Matthew 
Aaron and Kristiana Michael. By 
“playing dead” after being wound¬ 
ed in the back, Mike was able to 
escape by bolting out the back 
door of the post office while Sher¬ 
rill was reloading his .45-caliber 
automatic pistols. 

“I had been in my area sorting 
mail when I started hearing a ‘pop, 
pop, pop’ sound. At first I thought 
it was some kind of mock drill, but 
when I saw Mike Rockne lying on 
the floor in a puddle of blood, I 
knew this was the real thing.” 

Seconds later, the Southern 
Nazarene University graduate felt 
the sting of one of Sherrill’s bullets. 
The projectile entered his right 
shoulder and skipped across the 
concave portion of his back, miss¬ 
ing the spinal column before pierc¬ 
ing the left shoulder blade. 

“I began saying ‘by His stripes I 
am healed,’ over and over. I then 
sensed the Holy Spirit say to me, 
‘Mike, play dead.’ At this point 
Sherrill was attracted to another 
worker. When I heard him reload¬ 
ing his weapons, I fled out the back 
while another co-worker ran out 
the front.” 

Upon leaving the building, 
Bigler said he was almost shot by 

policemen who mistook him for 
the killer. 

The Nazarene postman said he 
tried to comfort two other injured 
workers as they waited to be 
transported to a local hospital. 
Bigler was one of three persons 
treated and released. Five others 
were admitted. 

“I believe he (Sherrill) came in 
expecting to kill 90 to 100 people 
that morning,” adds Bigler. “Ear¬ 
lier in the week he had asked a 
fellow-worker what time the glass 
doors in front were opened. He 
thought they stayed closed until 
8:30 am, so he expected many 
people to be trapped up there. In 
reality, the front doors were un¬ 
locked at 7:00 am and the shooting 
began at about 7:02. If the front 
doors had been shut, many more 
would have been killed.” 

“I just praise God that I was 
spared. I give Him all the praise,” 
said Bigler. “I also love those that 
died, and I mourn them.” 

Mr. Bigler read the scripture at a 
mass memorial service for his slain 
co-workers at Central State Uni¬ 
versity football stadium, Sunday, 
August 24, which was declared an 
official day of mourning by Okla¬ 
homa Governor George Nigh. The 
memorial service attracted 3,500 
persons from the community of 
34,000 people, including Gover¬ 
nor Nigh, U. S. Postmaster Gen¬ 
eral Preston Robert Tisch, and 
Edmond Mayor Carl Reherman. 

Bigler said his stitches would be 
removed in a few days. “I went 
back to the post office to sign some 
papers, Friday, and I was a bit 
shaky. I’m not completely whole, 
but God is helping me. I hope to be 
back at work in a week or so.” 

Members of the Harrah church 
have been very supportive to 
Michael and his family. They have 
brought food, flowers, balloons, 
and one person helped by answer¬ 
ing scores of phone calls that the 
mailman received from well- 
wishers and the news media. 

“I believe God has spared me 
for some purpose. I plan to follow 
Jesus wherever He leads.” 

Trevecca’s first graduate com¬ 
mencement was held on August 10, 
1986 with 75 graduates receiving 
the M.Ed. degree. Along with the 35 
graduates in the June Commence¬ 
ment, the total graduates this year in 
the Master of Education Program is 
at 110. Dr. LaRue Moss, Coordina¬ 
tor of Off-Campus Graduate Pro¬ 
grams in Education, was the August 
commencement speaker. 

The graduate program was 
started two years ago with 20 stu¬ 
dents. Presently there are over 400 
students enrolled in 12 cities 
throughout Tennessee. Dr. Melvin 
Welch is the Associate Dean for 
Graduate Studies. 

Plans are still under way for a 
new Masters degree program in 
Religion. Dr. Ray Dunning, Chair¬ 
man of the. Department of Religion 

and Philosophy, has completed the 
self-study prospectus which will be 
sent to the Southern Association of 
Colleges and Schools this month. A 
Committee visit is scheduled for 
October 6-9. As part of the prospec¬ 
tus, Trevecca is exploring the possi¬ 
bility of offering graduate courses in 
Religion in the Orlando, Florida 
area as well as the usual on-campus 
classes. 

DEDICATION 
The editors, staff and 

sponsors fondly 
dedicate this years’ 

TREV-ECHOES to the 
memory of her 

founding editor: 
Howard T. Wall, Jr. 



page two 
volume 43, number 1 

Friday 
September 12,1986 

BAZARENE 
NEWS 

Two Dead Following Incedent at Fast Food Place in 
Oklahoma City 
Two men in their early 20s entered a Hardees restaurant where two 

Southern Nazarene University students are employed on the southside of 
Oklahoma Cith at about 3:00 PM, Wednesday, September 3. Waving 
their guns in the air, the men forced the employees and patrons to leave 
and then called police to say they had a hostage. Four gunshots were 
heard shortly thereafter. Police arrived on the scene and placed a phone 
in the restaurant to communicate with the men, but they received no 
response. At about 6:30 PM an Oklahoma City SWAT team stormed 
the building to find the two men dead, apparently of self-inflicted 
gunshots. 

Two students, Pam Deselle and Jeri Miner, both juniors at Southern 
Nazarene University, are employed at the fast food place and were 
enroute to the restaurant as the incident occurred. Pam is an assistant 
manager at the store. Jeri is the daughter of Rev. and Mrs. James Miner 
of Kansas City. 

The seven employees and three customers who were in the store at the 
time of the takeover were uninjured. The Hardees, which is located 
about 20 minutes from SNU, reopened for business the following 
morning. 

Investigators are trying to determine the motive for the bizarre 
incident. 

Gary Sivewright Elected NYI Ministries Director 
Rev. Gary Sivewright, 39, has been elected NYI Ministries director in 

the Christian Life and Sunday School Division, according to Rev. Phil 
Riley, CL/SS Division director. He was elected to the post by the Board 
of General Superintendents following his nomination by Rev. riley and 
Dr. Raymond W. Hurn, responsible general 
superintendent. The nomination was approved by the general NYI 
Council and the CL/SS Department of the General Board. 

Rev. Sivewright replaces Rev. Larry Leonard who resigned the post to 
accept the pastorate of Hutchinson, Kansas, First Church. Karen DeSol- 
lar, who has served as assistant editor for NYI Ministries, has been 
appointed editor of BREAD and TEENS TODAY. 

First Mexico ’87 Church Organized 
The first Nazarene church to be organized as part of Mexico ’87 is in 
Cuahutepec, an area of 500,000 in Mexico City. The announcement of 
the organization was made by Rev. Jose Palacios, Mexico Central 
District superintendent, during a recent monthly meeting of the Mexico 
’87 Steering Committee. 

The new church was started by Eneas Alegria and was organized 
under pastor Aner Ruiz. Both are students at Seminario Nazareno 
Mexicano, A.C. With 15 charter members, the young congregation is 
currently meeting in a rented place. 

Mexico ’87 is the name given to the Thrust to the Cities program for 
Mexico Cith which officially begins next year and runs through 1991. 
Plans are being made to organize 100 new churches in the city of 18 
million during the first year of the evangelistic campaign. 

Dwight Rich, Nazarene Missionary, Recovering After 
Motorcycle accident 
Nazarene missionary Dwight Rich is showing improvement following 
surgery to place a temporary and a permanent pin in his broken legs, 
Wednesday, September 3. The 32-year-old minister broke both legs in a 
motorcycle accident in Quito, Ecuador, August 18. The next day he 
suffered stroke-like symptoms when bone marrow seeped into his blood¬ 
stream causing an embolism. 

Doctors were going to perform surgery to set the broken bones last 
week, but the vital signs of the missionary dropped when anesthesia was 
administered, so surgery was postponed. 

Rev. Rich is reportedly doing very well, except for complaints con¬ 
cerning pain in his legs. His doctors say this is a good sign indicating that 
the nerves in the affected areas are working properly. A CAT scan 
showed no brain damage, but he is suffering from swelling in his eyes, 
especially his left one, which is causing blurred vision. Physicians say this 
condition may last six months to a year and that Rev. Rich may need to 
wear corrective lenses. 

WNAZ 24 hours 
Listeners to Trevecca’s WNAZ 

began hearing their “Christian 
Music FM” 24 hours beginning 
September 1st. WNAZ decided to 
go 24 hours in response to listeners 
requesting more late night and 
early morning broadcasting. Begin¬ 
ning at midnight and ending at 
6:00 am, inspirational music is 
provided by the services of “Music 
Through the Night,” a satellite 
service. 

Response has been encourag¬ 
ing. The station has already re¬ 
ceived a number of calls from 
listners telling how much they 
enjoy the new format. John Wes¬ 
ley, WNAZ’s station manager, 

says that “This program helps pro¬ 
vide a sense of peace in some of the 
listeners life.” 

WNAZ is now able to say that 
they are the only Christian FM 
station in the area that broadcasts 
24 hours a day. 

WNAZ has also made changes 
in their Saturday night program¬ 
ing. Saturday nights now have a 
full line-up for teens and young 
adults. “Christian Count Down” 
starts things off by playing the top 
20 Contemporary Christian songs 
in the nation. “Count Down” 
starts at 7:00 pm. “Saturday Night 
Alive” follows at 9:00. The show is 

hosted by Ron Hutchcraft, the 
New York director of Youth for 
Christ. The program deals with 
teen issues and problems. Each 
show has a selected theme. Music 
and skits dealing with the theme 
are used. 

10:00 is the time for “Cross 
Walk.” This music show is the 
number one syndicated Progres¬ 
sive Christian Music Program in 
the nation. 

“Neon Knights” begins at 
10:30. Trevecca DJs Burt Sumner 
and Scott Winchel host an hour 
and a half of progressive Christian 
music. 

CELEBRATION SINGERS AND ORCHESTRA 
presents 

America: 
St's ^}ou~St's Sle! 
a premiere presentation of a God and Country Concert 

written by Keith Showalter and Dave Clark 

Suday, September 14, 
10:00 a.m. and 8:00 p.m. 

at Nashville’s Grace Church of the Nazarene 
2620 Pennington Bend Road 

(near Opryland) 
Phone: 889-7462 

“Come Home to Grace Church 
“Come Home to God’s Love” 

Rev. Charles E. Jones, Pastor 
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Trevecca welcomes seven new profs 
Dr. Paul Dunn — Business Depart¬ 
ment - Ph.D. in Business Adminis¬ 
tration from American University. 
Taught at James Madison Univer¬ 
sity, George Mason University, 
University of Virginia Northern 
Center for Continuing Education, 
and Northern Virginia Community 
College. Served as Senior Planning 
Officer at the Pentagon for the Fed¬ 
eral Emergency Management 
Agency. 

Adams, Elizabeth Dawn 
*Almon, Jayne Marie 
* Andrews, Ellen Marie 
Anthony, Janet Lee 
Badgley, Jerry Joe 
Banks, Ally son Kimberly 

*Barber, Cindy Dawn 
Beecham, Mickie Bonita 

*Benjamin, Wanita Ellen 
Blain, Edward Eberlin 

*Blanchard, Melvin Sylvester 
*Blier, Penny Lynn 
Bourne, Lori K. 
Brown, Kevin George 
Browne, Jacqueline Rae 
Buck, Robin Dailene 
Burris, Matthew Patrick 
Calkin, William Joel 

*Castaneda, Francisco J. 
Clark, Michael Grady 

*Cooper, Susan Renee 
Cowan, Marsha Elaine 
Cox, Delana Jan 

*Cullen, Susan Faye 
*Daugherty, Cindy Sue 
Davis, Floyd Carlton 
Davis, Stanley Byron 
Day, Pamela Jean 
Deese, Bonnie Jean 
DeYoung, Linda Marie 

*Diehl, Dean Mark 
Duckett, Karen Ruthann 
Eaton, Danny Thomas 

*Eby, Mark Edward 
Eby, Tammy Leann 
Fernandez, Sindy Hilda 

*Ferrell, Melba Angelyn 
Finch Jr., Paul Wood 

*Flannery, Claire Lynn 
Fox, Debra Kay 
Freeman Jr., Spurgeon Robert 

*Frizzell, Barbara Jean 
Gainer, Patricia Joy 
Garber, Stuart Alan 

*Gay, Mary Jean 
Gearhart, Timothy Lee 
Gentry, Margaret Anne 
Greene, Tom Lee 
Gunn, Lisa Diane 
Harding, Rae Thyra 

Dr. William Griffin — Education 

Department - Ed.D. in Educational 
Administration from Nova Univer¬ 
sity. Served as Chairman of the 
Department of Education and Direc¬ 
tor of the Graduate Program in 
Education at Eastern Nazarene Col¬ 
lege, Superintendent of Schools, 
Elementary and Junior High Prin¬ 
cipal and Teacher - Primary assign¬ 
ment in graduate courses in 
education. 

DEAN’S LIST 
Spring Quarter 1986 

*Harris, Donna Lynn 
Hatton, Deborah Lynn 
Heaberlin, Mac Von 
Helmer, Kristin Blythe 
Henry, Sandra Leann 
Henson, Christopher Mason 

*Herd, Lisa Ruth 
Hestla, Amanda Ingrid 

*Hood, Carolyn Yvelle 
Hulse, Mark Randall 
Humston, Michele Leann 

*Hunt, Karen Brittain 
Hyde, Danelle Annette 

*Irwin, Christopher Todd 
James, Kimberly 
Jewell, James Edward 

* Jones, Alanda Sue 
* Jones, Amy Margarett 
* Jones, Larry Irvin 
*Killion, Ellen Kaye 
Kimbler, Michele Leann 
Knotts, Michelle Lynn 

*Knox, Shauna Lynn 
Koon, Chris Dewayne 

*Kroemeke, Pamela Roxanne 
Leterman, Rodney Garland 

*Levy, Jerry Grover 
Loar, Rebecca Lee 

*Lynn, Theresa G. 
*Maynard, David Lee 
McCaskell, Robbie Dean 

*McClurg, Steven Kipp 
McDonald, Leslie jean 
McGranahan, Jeffrey Paul 

*McGranahan, John Wesley 
Miller, Glenda Joy 
Mimbs, Thomas Edward 
Mingledorf, Laurel Denise 

*Mishina, Shinichi 
Moore, Trade Lee 

*Morgan, Amy Lenoir 
Morrison, Brenda Brannon 
Morrison, Mary Elisabeth 
Morrow, Melissa Ann 

*Murphy, Donna Betty 
Napier, James Andrew 

*Neff, Brad Frank 
Painter, Diane Gay 

*Park, Jae-Beom 
Parrish, Susan Leanne 

n Mr. Mark Hall — Media Services 
il Librarian - M.L.S. in Library 

Science from Peabody-Vanderbilt. 

e Served as Library Assistant at 
:- Nashville Public Library and Edi- 

n torial Assistant in the Department of 
[- Medical Illustration at Vanderbilt 
>, University. 
i- 

i- Mrs. Debbie Hinkle — Educational 
n Coordinator for Physician Assistant 

Program in Allied Health Depart- 

*Pearman, Amy Ranae 
*Pearson, Doreen Bernice 
*Perhealth, Claude Ray 
Perhealth, William Leon 

*Perry, Stephen David 
*Pitzer, Timothy George 
Poe, Janet Louise 
Pollitz, James Theodore 
Pope, Tammy Jo 
Poston, Regina Lea 
Potter, Phillip Lynn 
Ratcliffe, Arthur Philip 

*Redman, Gwendolyn Dawn 
Reedy, Kara Lyn 
Rice, Beth A. 
Rich, Janet McCullough 
Riddle, Carla Denise 
Robertson, Amy Suzanne 
Robertson, Randy Wayne 

*Rowan, Ruth Rene 
*Roxby, Arthur Thomas 
Roysdon, Dwight Jasper 
Rozar, Judy Renee 
Rutherford, Andy Leon 

*Sadler, Shannon Elizabeth 
Sherman, Carla Beth 
Smith, David Maxwell 
Smith, Gary Blake 

*Smith, Jeffrey Galt 
Smith, Teresa Ann 
Smith, Wendy Sue 
Stargel, Scott Anthony 
Stevens, Debra Faye 
Stokes, Benton Kevin 

*Sturgill, Sheila Kay 
Teubner, Lynette Katherine 
Thomas, David Lowell 

*Tinker, Gregory Lee 
*Tolar, Bill Keith 

Wankel, Robert Harry 
Watkins, Amy Ruth 
Wells, Jeffrey Alan 
Wheet, Billie Jean 

* Whetstone, Cynthia Kaye 
White, Sheryl Louise 

* Whitson, Anita Lynn 
Whittington, Valerie Lynn 
Wilmoth, Pamela Faye 
Wilson, Janet Lee 

*Winesett, David Craig 
*Wood, Mildred Jean 

ment. Graduate of Trevecca’s P.A. 
Program in 1982. Served as P.A. at 
the Plateau Mental Health Center in 
McMinnville, Tennessee. 

Mr. Brian Kilian — Music Depart¬ 
ment - M.Mus. in Sacred Music 
from Combs College of Music in 
Philadelphia where he is working 
on a Doctorate in Choral Conduct¬ 
ing. Served as Minister of Music in a 
Christian elementary and high 
school. 

Dr. Mike Moredock — Allied 
Health Department Chairman and 

Teacher - M.D. in Family Medicine 
from Indiana University. Served in 
Family Practice and Surgery in 
North Dakota and Montana. Will 
be in charge of College Health 
Services. 

Mrs. Peggy Pobst — Business De¬ 
partment - Working on Masters 
Degree in Computer Information 
Systems at Middle Tennessee State 
University. Served as Programming 
Manager and Computer Analyst for 
Service Merchandise Company. 

Wise and Bud 
remain open 

By Joe Bell 

Much to the releif of the suppor¬ 
ters and occupants of Bud Robin¬ 
son and Wise Dormitories, the 
two student residences will remain 
open this academic year. 

The decision made by the Presi¬ 
dent’s cabinet on July 7th was to 
keep Bud open and allow the first 
floor of Wise to remain open for 
the 1986-87 year. After much dis¬ 
cussion, along with demonstra¬ 
tions, petitions and some prayers 
by the Wise and Bud residents last 
Spring, the cabinet decided that 
the two dorms more than made up 
for their additional cost with the 
contributions they made to the 
school life. 

Wise and Bud have a tradition 
of adding more to the school than 

- their size would indicate. As Resi¬ 
dent Assistant of Bud, Rachel 
Adams sums up the attitude when 
she talks about the “family-type” 
atmosphere she and new R.C. 
Judy Hutton have found at Bud. 
Most students cite the closeness of 
the people in the dorms as their 
main reason for living there. The 
“Wise Guys” are also known for 
their support of the Trojan basket¬ 
ball and tennis teams, as well as 
outdoor parties in the spring. Bud 
and Wise hvae both added in the 
past to Trevecca’s image and spirit, 
and we can look forward to more 
of the same this year as we all 
strive to grow as individual stu¬ 
dents and as a school. 

WELCOME BACK STUDENTS! 
Calvary Church of the Nazarene 

630 Richards Road, Antioch, Tenn. 
invites you to worship with us! 

Bus transportation available 
on Sundays in front of 

Jerinigan Center at 
9:30 and 5:30 

(For more info., call ext. 1742) 

Pastor Minister of Music 
Lane Lowman Brad Guthrie 
830-3214 (TNC graduate) 

♦Indicates 4.000 average 
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ASBeat 
with 

Mardon Day 
ASB Executive Vice-President 

On behalf of SGA, I would like to welcome you back to dear ole’ 
TNC. If you’re here for the first time, I’d like to welcome you most of all. 
For all returning students, you have probably noticed a few changes 
around campus. The most talked about seems to be the new furniture in 
the girl’s dorms. Stop in and check it out if you haven’t already. There 
have also been some improvements to the grounds in front of the 
Administration building. 

Trevecca has some new additions to the faculty this year: Dr. Paul 
Dunn, Professor of Business; Dr. William L. Griffin, Professor of 
Education; Mr. J. Mark Hall, Media Services Librarian; Mrs. Deborah 
L. Hinkle, Education Coordinator for the Physician Assistant Program; 
Mr. Brian Kilian, Assistant Professor of Music; Dr. Gerald M. 
Moredock, Associate Professor of Allied Health and Chairman of the 
Allied Health Department; and Mrs. Peggy Probst, Instructor of 
Computer Information Systems. We would like to welcome these new 
members into our family. 

Now let’s brag on Student Government a bit, all the way from ASB 
President, Joel Williams to Sophomore Class President, Shelley Love. 
We could tell from last year that the 1986-87 Student Government was 
going to be exciting and busy. It has taken a couple of days for us to really 
get into it, but everything is looking great. Unfortunately there are a 
couple of offices that are open again because of non-returning students, 
but the elections for these offices will be soon. 

There are a lot of interesting ideas floating around the office; all we 
have to do is tie them down and work on them. I won’t spoil the fun by 
letting on too soon, though, so hang on because we have a lot planned 
expecially around Homecoming. 

If you’re one of those people who like to get involved, we have what 
you’re looking for. September 17 is the day scheduled for club rush. If 
you’re looking for a club, you’ll want to be there. If you are of the 
political sort, Freshman Class elections will be held October 1st. If you 
just like to hang around while those of the political sort make all- 
important-life-changing decisions, we have SGA meetings every 
Monday night at 9:00 pm in Conference room 304 of the Jernigan 
Student Center. We would be more than happy to have you visit. 

I hope that you are looking forward to this year with as much 
enthusiasm as I am. We have a great opportunity in front of us; let’s make 
this year a memorable one. Let’s endeaver to give God our very best, for 
this is what He asks for. Anything less is nothing more than our worst. 

Editors point. 
I was one of the millions who 

watched as a hundred or so per¬ 
formers donated their time and 
talents to LIVE AID. I even 
bought “Do They Know It’s 
Christmas,” which started it all. 
I’ve read about FARM AID and 
HEARIN’ AID and all the others. 
It seems that the mid-eighties will 
be known as the year of compas¬ 
sion. “The whole civilized world 
took up the banner of suffering 
humanity and fought the fight,” 
the textbooks will read 

I was among those millions who 
watched the starving children in 
Africa, and India, and Central 
America. I’ve seen the specials, 
just like we all have. And some¬ 
where inside of me, I felt good 
about my contribution to the 
effort. The emaciated kids with 
bloated bellies began looking 
more healthy as I wrote my check. 

Now, as the popularity and 
hype of USA for Africa and Band- 
Aid has died down, those pictures 
of the little kids with sticks instead 

of limbs start coming back. I blink 
and they’re still there. Maybe it’s 
time for another check or to buy 
another album, maybe it is. With 
compassion still running strong in 
the country, maybe something can 
be done. 

But it seems like a cruel joke. 
This trend for compassion is new 
and fresh, yet God and his church 
have always stressed compassion¬ 
ate ministries. 

What better picture do we have 
of a man loving another than when 
Jesus, dying, comforted another 
hanging beside him. In the middle 
of his performance to rescue 
humanity, Christ stopped long 
enough to go one to one. A cosmic 
event summed up in two dying 
men’s last words. 

Since that time, Jesus added 
more to his emphasis on compas¬ 
sion. His conversation with Peter 
focused on the result of Love. 
“Feed my sheep.” The Acts talk 
about compassion. “Silver and 
Gold have I none . . .” and all 
that. Early history shows a contin¬ 
uance of the demand of God for 
compassion. Even early Nazarene- 
dom stressed helping the needy. So 
much that it bacame a trademark 
for our denomination. 

And now its the eighties. Milli¬ 
onaire Performers decide it’s time 
to help. Cocerts, albums, money, 
fame and lots and lots of free pub¬ 
licity. So Prince didn’t want to be a 
part? That’s okay, two days of bad 
press and even the Kid joined the 
bandwagon. 

see EDITORS, page 6... 

♦************************+**^****+********tit+t 

: "I'M miiN6YA, m SEEM TURKEY l 
; So I KNOW IT DOESN'T /N \ 

BLOCKS UkE TMIS , Cn.laae Press Service * 
•-★★★★★★★★★★♦★★★★♦★★★★★★★★★★★★★★★★★★in- 

Fullness 
With Doreen Pearson 

“Is the Lord’s arm too short?” It seems like a silly question, but the 
Lord himself brought this question before Moses in the desert. The 
Israelites had been complaining about lack of meat to eat. The miracle 
of the manna sent from God was not enough for them; they wanted 
more. The Lord told Moses to tell the people to prepare themselves 
to eat. 

Now Moses was facing six hundred thousand men in a desert. 
Even if they killed all the flocks and herds they wouldn’t have enough 
meat for them all, and God says that He is going to feed them meat for 
thirty days. Six hundred thousand men is an awfully large number of 
people. Moses had doubts. How could this be done? It didn’t seem 
possible. But it was. And God fulfilled His promise. He said to Moses, 
“Is the Lord’s arm too short? You will now see whether or not what I 
say will come true for you.” (Numbers 11:23) 

What is it that seems impossible in your life today? What is that 
situation you just can’t seem to get out of or away from? Maybe your 
problem looks just as “reasonably” impossible as Moses’ problem did. 
God will come through for you if you trust Him — actively. Nothing 
is impossible with God. Do we really believe that? If we do, what 
difference does it make in our daily lives? His arm is not too short. 
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Dan Peek in concert tonight at TNC 

Dan Peek performs tonight in Benson Auditorium 

Success comes very naturally to 
Dan Peek, who was an integral 
part of AMERICA, one of the 
foremost rock groups of the seven¬ 
ties that made eight successful 
albums, a dozen hit singles, and 
musical history in less than a 
decade. Dan was chiefly responsi¬ 
ble for founding the group and 
contributed to their constant string 
of #1 hits with songs like, “Today’s 
the Day,” “Don’t Cross the 
River,” and “Lonely People,” to 
name a few. 

Dan is now on his own, having 
premiered with his first solo 
album, “All Things Are Possible,” 
which enjoyed tremendous suc¬ 
cess, climbing the charts and 
breaking a record for being in 
Billboard’s Adult Contemporary 
chart for 34 weeks. In addition, 
“All Things Are Possible” was 
nominated for a Grammy. 

Dan will appear tonight in the 
Benson Auditorium on Trevecca’s 
campus. Trevecca’s Student Gover¬ 
nment Assembly is putting on the 
show which starts at 7:30 pm and 
is open to the public. Tickets are 
$7.00 at all Ticketmaster loca¬ 
tions. Student tickets are available 
on campus through SGA. 

While in high school in Lon¬ 
don, Dan met the other members 
of what later became AMERICA. 

TREVECCA 
SNACK SHOP 

Y’ALL COME 

M-FOOD-FELLOWSHIP 

Enthusiasm for their music gained 
tremendous popularity in the 
London area and the group soon 
caught the attention of Warner 
Brothers recording label. A record¬ 
ing contract was obtained from 
them and soon AMERICA’S pop¬ 
ularity spread throughout the 
world with their first single release, 
“Horse With No Name.” which 
became #1 both in England and in 
the United States, even before their 
first promotional tour was com¬ 
pleted. The group won a Grammy 
in 1973 for Best New Artist of the 
Year. In the span of eight years 
they recorded eight albums — all 
of which went gold, four platinum. 

They conducted 32 nation-wide 
tours and three world tours, as well 
as numerous television apearan- 
ces, including a Bob Hope Special. 
Dan has made many more TV 
appearances as a soloist on the 700 
and PTL Clubs and Robert 
Schuller’s “Hour of Power.” He 
has also hosted for a week on “100 
Huntly Street,” a popular Cana¬ 
dian TV show. 

When Dan is not touring he 
makes his home in a small mid- 
western town with his wife, Cath¬ 
erine. He spends much of his time 

see DAN PEEK, page 6... 

Welcome Sack 

Students l 

Donelson Church of The Nazarene 
CARL M. SHERMAN, Pastor 

208 DONELSON PIKE Office 615-889-2860 
NASHVILLE, TN 37214 Home 615-883-7620 

Sunday School 9:30 A.M. 
Morning Worship 10:45 A.M. 

Sunday Evening 6:00 P.M. 
Wednesday 7:00 P.M. 
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preparing material for future 
albums and is involved in produc¬ 
ing albums for other artists. 

Dan Peek looks forward to the 
future with excitement and antici¬ 
pation of what God has in store for 
him. With a new life in the coun¬ 
try, his first solo album still enjoy¬ 
ing tremendous success, we be¬ 
lieve that “all things are possible” 
with this talented young artist. 

Tonight’s Fall concert is the first 
of three sponsored by the Student 
Government Assembly. This open¬ 
ing concert is the first major activ¬ 
ity sponsored by Student Govern¬ 
ment this year. 

The other upcoming concerts 
sponsored by SGA this year are 
Rick Cua and Lamelle Harris. 

Daniel Peek’s Career 
Accompishments 

As a founding member of the 
pop group AMERICA, Dan’s ac¬ 
complishments include: A Gram¬ 
my in 1972for the Best New Artist 
of the Year, eight record albums, 
ALL gold, four platinum (AMER¬ 
ICA, HOMECOMING, HAT 
HISTORY), the first group to be 
awarded a platinum album by 
Warner Brothers, songwriting 
credits on six hit singles (“Lonely 
People, ” “Don’t Cross the River, ” 
“Today’s the Day,” “Don’t Cry 
Baby,” “Woman Tonight”), hit 
single and a commercial for the 
Japanese clothing company “Sim¬ 

ple Life, ” various television appear¬ 
ances, including the 1976 Bob 
Hope Special, over 32 stateside 
tours and three world tours. 

As a solo artist, Dan’s accomp¬ 
lishments include: Numerous 
awards for “All Things Are Possi¬ 
ble” (Grammy nominee, 1980; Bill¬ 
board A C Chartfor 34 weeks; Bill¬ 
board Hot 100 Chart for 3 weeks; 
Contemporary Christian Music 
for four months), single “Ready 
for Love” top 10 AC in Canada, 
“Doer of The Word, ” #2 Contem¬ 
porary Christian Music for two 
months, “Holy Spirit,” “Redee¬ 
mer, ” Contemporary Christian 
Music, Chart singles. 

EDITORS.. 
The punchline to this cruel joke 

is Christian. Dedicated to the mis¬ 
sion of God, he has plodded along 
through 198 decades of work. He 
stops and watches as the fads come 
and go. The Jesus movement in 
the early seventies, and there’s a 

pause and a smile. Maybe now the 
world can hear. For years witness¬ 
ing is stressed and many sign up. 
But Star Wars and Preppies jump 
in and stop it all. The Christian 
begins again not smiling as much. 

■ (from page 4) 

least they’ll eat tonight.” As the 
church behind him cheers and 
joins in the push, if we look really 
close, we’ll see our Christian start 
to walk again. Happy that there is 
money and food and help. For 
now. Maybe it won’t stop. It 
doesn’t matter. Christian will keep 
going. He’s been there all along. 
Through too much bad press and 
condemnation, Christian will con¬ 
tinue to feed and heal and touch. 
Even when the band-aid falls off. 

Disappointed. Then the big thrust 
on Discipleship comes. Again 
there’s hope for our worker. 
Maybe with a few dedicated peo¬ 
ple we can get some work done. 
But the preps grow into yups and 
watch LIVE AID. 

Our Christian stops again. He 
sees money going to places that he 
has worked in for years. Millions 
of dollars in aid going to areas that 
are in desperate need. Christian 
gently cries, “If nothing else, at 

NEW THIS FALL 

Satcuidcufi: 
9:00 Saturday Oiitc JLLue 

10:00 C/WMLucdkb 
f0:30 TUon Otujkt'b 

cuitfi 'JTlCt, 

Scott Wuickdl 

and 
'J&eot Sontnen 

Jltit&n to (joovi fjouo'ute 
Coal Sait, Scott UJutcftell, bauc y^tUfn, 
fbauid Tflorfd, G'veq ^Koujf, TJun, ^antei, 

'Cfhomcu, TduUen, 9flank JLanq and 
'JZdecca 'Tdo'i/iciL. 

Forum Tonight 
Does God have hair and finger¬ 

nails, and if so, how do we worship 
him? Have you ever asked yourself 
that question? Well, someone has 
because that is the title of this new 
school year’s very first FORUM. 

In case you’re new to Trevecca, 
or just haven’t taken the time to 
become informed, the FORUM is 

an informal gathering of Trevecca 
people who get together to talk 
about things. It doesn’t matter 
what sometimes, just things. 

If your Enquiring mind wants to 
know, join us at 7:30 Friday even¬ 
ing in Jernigan Room 307. This 
very first FORUM will begin and 
end about when we decide to let it. 

Take it with you 
“You Can’t Take It With You” 

is a Hilarious comedy about an 
off-the-wall family in New York 
that accepts stray humans as they 
would accept stray pets. There’s a 
“mad” Russian (non-communest 
variety), a would be actress, five 
men in love with fireworks and 
printing presses (in that order), a 
Wall Street millionaire and wife, a 
“bag lady” and lots of sundry peo¬ 
ple who drift in and out. “You 
Can’t Take It With You” has been 
made into a film starring James 

Heward and has seen numerous 
Broadway revivals. The characters 
are lovable as well as “kookie.” 
Most of all they love each other. 

There is a need for a large cast (9 
women, 8 men) and a large back- 
stage crew. Tryouts are Monday 
and Tuesday, September 15 and 
16 between 4 pm and 7 pm. 
Scripts are on reserve in the 
library. There is acedemic credit 
available for work on the 
production. 

PHOTO CENTER 

FILM 
DEVELOPING 

DOUBLE PRINTS 
ANY SIZE EXPOSURE ROLL 

Offer good for roll developing from 
35mm, Disc, 110 or 126 color print film 
(C-41 process only). Offer expires 
September 26,1986 

1873 
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CHAPEL SCHEDULE 
FALL 1986 

Opening Convention: John Seaman 
Th 11 Opening Convention: John Seaman 

M 15 Chaplain Dunnington 
T 16 Dr. Homer Adams 
W 17 Dr. Talmadge Johnson, Tennessee District Superintendent 
Th 18 Campus Ministries Presentation 

M 22 No Chapel 
T 23 Fall Revival: Dr. Steve Manley 
W 24 Fall Revival: Dr. Steve Manley 
Th 25 Fall Revival: Dr. Steve Manley 
F 26 Fall Revival: Dr. Steve Manley 

M 29 Chaplain Dunnington 
T 30 Rev. Dan Boone, Pastor College Hill Church of the Nazarene 
W Oct. 1 Class Chapels/Freshmen Class Elections 
Th 2 TBA (Faculty/Staff chapel) 

M 6 Chapel Seminar: Sex and Dating Chaplain Dunnington 
T 7 Chapel Seminar: Sex and Dating Chaplain Dunnington 
W 8 Chapel Seminar: Sex and Dating Chaplain Dunnington 
Th 9 TBA 

M 13 Dr. Wallace Smith, First Baptist Church, Capitol Hill 
T 14 Dr. Homer Adams 
W 15 Karen Dean 
Th 16 TBA 

M 20 TBA 
T 21 Chaplain Dunnington 
W 22 Youth in Mission 
Th 23 Youth in Mission 

M 27 Chaplain Dunnington 
T 28 Slonecker Lectures 
W 29 Slonecker Lectures 
Th 30 TBA 

M Nov. 3 Chaplain Dunnington 
T 4 TBA 
W 5 TBA 
Th 6 Concert: Gentle Touch Ministries 

M 10 Ringing the Bell — Administration Lawn 
T 11 Veterans’ Day Chapel 
W 12 SGA Heritage Week Chapel 
Th 13 No Chapel 
F 14 Founder’s Day Chapel 

M 17 Service of Thanksgiving 
T 18 No Chapel 

American Heart Association: 

Americans eating habits 
on the upswing 

The more things change, the 
more they reflect our past which is 
true of our eating habits too. 

According to the American 
Heart Association, the past two 
decades have shown a return to 
some of the more healthy eating 
habits of our ancestors. 

Statistics show that our con¬ 
sumption of beef, animal fat, eggs 
and sugar has declined, while our 
consumption of fresh fruit, chicken 
and turkey, fish and vegetable fat 
has increased. 

These changes in eating habits 
have, in all probability played a 
role in the 30.7% decline in total 

heart disease mortality rates from 
1972 to 1983. 

Many things have helped this 
decline. Diagnosing and treating 
heart disease has come a long way 
in the past two decades. People are 
smoking less and having their 
blood pressure checked. Overall, 
people are more informed about 
their health. 

However, cardiovascualr dise¬ 
ase still accounts for almost one 
half the deaths in the United States 
and Tennessee. While our health 
habits have improved, we are still 
behind the times compared to our 
counterparts of the 1920’s. 

Seaman opens Fall Chapel Schedule 
Rev. John Seaman was the guest speaker for TNC’s 

“Opening Convention” in chapel Wednesday and Thurs¬ 
day and the opening speaker in the Wednesday Prayer and 
Praise service. Rev. Seaman’s engaging personality, friendly 
attitude, and challenging messages made him the ideal 
speaker for this important series. 

Missionaries since 1976 for the Church of the Nazarene 
in Martinque (French Antilles), John and his wife Linda 
will begin a new assignment in French West Africa after 
their present furlough. 

Next week, Trevecca will have Dr. Steve Manley as Fall 
Revival Speaker. Manley is one of the most respected and 
sought after speakers in the Church of the Nazarene. Many 
students will remember him from Nazarene World Youth 
Congress in Oastapec, Mexico. 

Dr. Manley will be in the services Tuesday through 
Friday. There will be no Monday chapel in lieu of the 
Friday service. 

Other highlights of this quarters Fall Chapel Schedule are 
Chaplain Dunnington’s series “Sex and Dating” and the 
Youth in Mission presentation, both in October. 

TREVECCA DAY! 
at Grace Church 

September 21 
Featuring: New Direction 

All college students and personnel are given a cordial 
invitation to be present on this special day of tribute 

to Trevecca Nazarene College. 

Dinner will be served 

GRACE CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE 
2620 Pennington Bend Road 

(near Opryland) 
Phone: 889-7462 

Rev. Charles E. Jones, Pastor 
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1986 INTERCOLLEGIATE WOMEN’S VOLLEYBALL 
Trevecca Nazarene College 

Nashville, Tennessee 

DATE DAY OPPONENT PLACE TIME 

Sept. 30 Tues. Univ. of South Sewanee, TN. 6:00 

Oct. 2 Thurs. Carson Newman College Lebanon, TN. 7:00 

Cumberland Univ. 8:00 

3 Fri. Covenant College Dayton, TN. 7:30 

Bryan College 8:30 

7 Tues. Christian Bros. College Home 6:00 

9 Thurs. Freed-Hardeman College (l)Home 6:00 

Fisk Univ. (3) Home 6:00 

14 Tues. Fisk Univ. Nashville 5:30 

16 Thurs. Bryan College (1) Home 5:30 

Univ. of South (3) 

17 Fri. Fonne Borne (2) Jackson, TN. 7:00 

Lambuth (3) 

20 Mon. Freed-Hardeman College Henderson, TN. 7:00 

23 Thurs. MTSU (1) Home 6:00 

Lambuth (3) 

24 Fri. Rhodes College Memphis, TN. 6:00 

Christian Bros. College 7:00 

27 Mon. Cumberland Univ. Home 6:00 

Nov. 3 Mon. MTSU Murfreesboro, TN.7:00 

7,8 Fri.,Sat. NAIA District 24 ToumamentMemphis, TN. TBA 

(at Christian Brothers) 

Coach: Mary Anne Stalvey 

New Fitness 
Court ready 
for Use 

A new outdoor Fitness Court has 
been added to the Trevecca campus 
this Fall. Located beside the Physi¬ 
cal Education Center, the new court 
is ready for use by all college per¬ 
sonnel. Thanks to a $6,000 grant 
from the National Fitness Cam¬ 
paign sponsored by Wells Fargo 
Bank and St. Thomas Hospital, 
TNC joins the 600 colleges and uni¬ 
versities and 12 local locations 

which now have the Gamefield Fit¬ 
ness Court. It was designed by the 
Stanford University Heart Disease 
Prevention Center and the Arizona 
Heart Institute and includes five self- 
guided activity programs, including 
specialized aerobics, weight loss, 
and body building applications that 
embrace a wide range of fitness, 
health, and intramural and individ¬ 
ual sports interest. 

TNC Womens Volleyball 

Ready for Season 
By Teddy S. Mintz 

Trevecca Nazarene College Girl’s 
Volleyball Team kicks off its 1986 
season, September 30 against the 
University of the South. The team 
will be led by returning coach Mary 
Anne Stalvey. Coach Stalvey is a 
TNC graduate (1984) and a three 
year veteran of TNC girl’s Volleyball 
team. 

Coach Stalvey expects this season 
to be a great year. So come on out and 
help support this years team. Good 
luck girls! 

This year’s team will rely heavily 
on the experience of four returning 
players: Cara Patterson (Senior), 
Michelle Beuss (Junior), Beth Rice 
(Sophomore), and Annette Winkle 
(Sophomore). Trevecca is also expect¬ 
ing great things from two incoming 
freshman. Dawn Hinson, a Glencliff 
High School (Nashville) graduate, 
and Rhonda Benson, a Lighthouse 
Baptist High School (Nashville) grad¬ 
uate, will add their talents as TNC 
tackles its 1986 opponents. 

Anyone (just you girls now) inter¬ 
ested in trying out for the team should 

contact either Coach Stalvey or 
Carolyn Smith. 

If you can’t type ... 
PM YOUR TYPE! 

Word Processed, 
spelling checked 
by computer. 2 
copies, one to 
proofread, one to 
hand in. Saved on 
floppy disk. 
All at $1.50/page 

CALL: 
Stephen 

Perry 
ext. 1641 

or 
Box 122 

lommos Pi2za weicomesl 
you back to campus. For 
over 20 years we’ve been 
delivering hot, tasty pizzas 
to hungry students across 
America. 

The best part (besides 
the pizza!) is that you 
don’t have to wait in line. 
Domino’s Pizza Delivers? 

366-4311 
1003 Thompson Place 

a 
B 

SPECIAL 
. Order a one 

$5.99! toPPing-small 
^ pizza & pay only 

$5.99! 

Expires 9-28-86 


